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MINUTES
Kansas State University Faculty Senate Meeting

 September 10, 2002     3:30 p.m.  Big 12 Room, K-State Union

Present: Ackerman, Adams, Anderson, Baker, Behnke, Bloomquist, Bradshaw, Brigham, Burton, Chang,
Cochran, Cook, Cox, Dandu, DeBres, DeLuccie, Dodd, Dryden, Eckels, Elder, Fairchild, Fick, Frieman,
Fritz, Gehrt, Gormely, Greene, Haddock, Hancock, He
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1.  President Cochran introduced the new president of Classified Senate, Rodney
Stanfield, who then made a few remarks.
2.  President Cochran announced that Provost Coffman had received an e-mail from
Provost and Executive Vice Chancellor Dave Shulenburger at KU indicating that a group
of faculty members at KUMC are working on a response to the impending increase in
medical insurance rates and wanted to know if any K-State faculty would like to join
them.  President Cochran suggested Mickey Ransom, Tony Jurich, John Johnson and
Mary Ellen Sutton as four individuals who may have an interest in such collaboration.

     
IV.     Foundation Update - Gary Hellebust, President and CEO 

Gary Hellebust discussed the current financial standing of the KSU Foundation.  In FY
2002, the Foundation received $37 million cash receipts, which were down from the $44
million received in FY 2001.  However, the overall cash and other donations were at a
record high $65 million.  Last year the overall portfolio performance was a -5% and -3%
in the previous year.  The cost per dollar raised is about $.10 to $.12.  Per University
agreement, the Library receives about .25% payout from the market value of the
university endowment.  The foundation and university are currently in the quiet phase of
a 7-year campaign.  The public phase will begin in a couple of years.  

V.      Hale Library Report - Brice Hobrock, Dean 
Brice Hobrock discussed how the Library has been affected by budget cuts.  There was a
university task force to define the library of the 21st century that made recommendations
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